First Baptist Church Manchester
Bi-Monthly Business Meeting
February 6, 2022

Meeting was held in person and virtually.
Pastor Saylor opened in prayer.

Financial Report, Treasurer Donna Murphy reported.

e The church audit was completed in mid-January and went smoothly
e A new finance program Quickbooks is being used and can generate reports.
o It costs $80 per year and has connections to the church’s bank

e Account balances appear lower than usual due to extra funds in mortgage
payments

e January 2022 giving was lower than usual

e Weekly average giving is down almost $2,000 if budgeted spending were
happening

e A $100 donation to Vacation Bible School, so line item total is now $800

e Donations for the Michaud funeral luncheon have not yet been submitted

Church Council. The online bulletin continues.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Naomi Neudorf, VBS director, has ordered packets for 2022.
e Dates for VBS are being considered for June 20-24, 2022, from 6:30-8:30
PM.
e Typically a $500 donation is given each year.
e A survey will be given to the congregation to determine preferences for AM
vs. PM sessions and which dates would be best for volunteers.

2. Young Adult class plans to have an Easter Egg Hunt event on April 9, 2022. The
event would include an Easter message, egg hunt and cookout.
Motion by Naomi Neudorf to establish a line item for the Easter Hunt event with
$300, second Gerry Mamaclay. Motion passed
The line item will be called “Community Outreach”

3. Indoor church workday will be held Saturday Feb 12, 2022

Motion to adjourn Bob Law, second David Bonham, Motion passed.
Kathy Graff closed in prayer



